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DATE: December 6, 2023 CALATERS GLOBAL LETTER #23-008 

TO: All Agencies Participating in the California Automated Travel Expense Reimbursement System 

FROM: Jil Barraza, Chief 
Personnel and Payroll Services Division 
 

RE: DECOMMISSION OF TRIP TYPES – STATE SPONSORED CONFERENCE/CONVENTION AND            
NON-STATE-SPONSORED CONFERENCE/CONVENTION 

 
On November 16, 2023, the Department of Human Resources (CalHR) notified SCO that State-Sponsored 
Conference/Convention and Non-State-Sponsored Conference/Convention are no longer applicable trip types 
and should be removed from CalATERS Global system. 

CalATERS Global will decommission State-Sponsored Conference/Convention and Non-State-Sponsored 
Conference/Convention trip types. These trip-types will no longer be available to users in the trip-type 
dropdown menu.  Department Accounting Offices (DAOs) will be notified once State-Sponsored 
Conference/Convention and Non-State-Sponsored Conference/Convention trip-types decommissioning has 
been completed. 

CalATERS requests DAOs inform users of this change and instruct them, effective immediately, to select 
Regular as the appropriate trip-type.  

Claim forms created prior to decommissioning with a trip-type of State-Sponsored Conference/Convention or 
Non-State-Sponsored Conference/Convention, will continue to be viewable in CalATERS Global.  

DAOs with questions about this system change can contact the CalATERS Help Desk at calaters@sco.ca.gov. 

For additional questions, please use the following contact information: TravelManager@calhr.ca.gov  

SCO Key Initiatives: 
• Cal Employee Connect 
• California State Payroll System Project 

 
 
JEB:DM 

mailto:TravelManager@calhr.ca.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsco.ca.gov%2Fcec.html&data=04%7C01%7CNxjohnson%40SCO.CA.GOV%7C02864e8bf8af4ce49ebc08d87f592036%7C86356b47d2834daca51687a294f20e12%7C1%7C1%7C637399368176081976%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pNB%2F%2FvvUKPRTsgnAH4%2BzieRrogCCwuyz0E3YFRz83Xs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sco.ca.gov%2Fcsps.html&data=04%7C01%7CNxjohnson%40SCO.CA.GOV%7C02864e8bf8af4ce49ebc08d87f592036%7C86356b47d2834daca51687a294f20e12%7C1%7C0%7C637399368176091942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=G4LRNsgIMHu%2BdFtkqvXG%2Ftjp3ZBFSRcHX9KfYHqqTMo%3D&reserved=0

